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1999 Third Quarter Newsletter

PRESIDENT MESSAGE:

Well, as you have probably noticed by now, NPRC has not had a Newsletter in a while.  Unfortunately, our Newsletter Editor Robin Mongold has had major change in her job description (her Day job that is) about which she was the last to know and which has consumed ALL her time since late winter.  As such she had to relinquish the much-coveted position of Newsletter Editor.  I would like to take this opportunity to thank Robin on the behalf of the entire club for everything she has done for NPRC over the years.  Robin has very much helped shape the club through her experience, wisdom and advice.  Many new members were "hooked on dog training" in Piedmont Puppy school and many old members have learned by watchin' the Old Man of the Club, GMHR WR Travis.

Don't worry, Robin's not going anywhere, she is just going to be a little busy the rest of this year.  As such, the still much-coveted position of Newsletter Editor will now be held by Larry Housman.  In the future all items for the newsletter should be directed to Larry, including articles, accomplishments, new litters, anything for the newsletter.  Editor Housman can be reached at (410) 837-5873 or (410) 269-4610, the address is 1278 Battery Avenue, Baltimore, MD  21230-4302.

Now just because we have not had a newsletter for a while does not mean we have not been busy.  Here are just the highlights of what we have been up to the last couple of months:

In February the Club installed and/or maintained over 70 duck nesting structures on State Game Lands. This annual project is an important part of maintaining NPRC's relationship with the Pennsylvania Game Commission.

In March we ran a Single Started, Intermediate and Senior NAHRA Field Test.  Everyone had a great time with this "low intensity" Test (compared to a Double everything) and we made a few bucks, very few.  Actually, we only made $50.00.  But that is better than losing money and we did have a good time.
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PRESIDENT MESSAGE (continued):
In May and June we conducted the annual Youth Field Day Events in conjunction with local sportsmen's clubs.  These are always a great time for both the members and their dogs.  Thanks to everybody who made it out this year.

In July we had the annual picnic at the Starview Sportsmen Club grounds.  The event was highlighted by Sporting Clays and Skeet Shooting, outstanding food and Dennis acting . . . well, like his old self.  Approximately 40 club members, friends, and guests were in attendance.

We also unveiled the Seventh Annual Fall Raffle Ticket at the picnic.  This year's ticket features TWO BENELLI shotguns.  This Raffle is a big part of the financial program for the club.  We need each member to try to sell as many tickets as possible.  In reality these tickets sell themselves - the Benellis are really a big deal. 

Well, as you can see we have been busy, and things are going to get busier in the next couple of months.  Just a reminder that the Fall Field Test date has been changed to October 2 & 3 - so mark your calendar.  We will need every person we can get to pull this off. I know I can count on your help.

Welcome to the following new members and some returned "old" members.  Their addresses and phone numbers are included, so add them to the list you got in April, 1999:

Paul Billy, P.O. Box 742, Terre Hill, PA  17581  (717) 445-7588

William Meckley, 251 Baer Avenue, Hanover, PA  17331  (717) 632-0687

Greg & Karen Myers, 9601 Rustic Manor Court, Gaithersburg, MD  20879  (301) 253-4525

Jack Northrop, 3104 Wells Road, Malvern, PA  19355-8666 (601) 827-9525

Mike Ward, RD#1, Box 50B, Hershey, PA  17033  (717) 838-2150

Please continue to submit your thoughts and ideas for the future of your club.  I've had some very good suggestions. Let's keep NPRC growing and maturing with all its members in mind.

God Bless and Good Training.

Jeff

1999 NPRC OFFICERS

Pres:

Jeff Riebling

717-359-8201

      Board of Directors

V-Pres:
Lloyd Ingerson
717-529-4083



Sec:

Karen Johnston
717-444-3691

Pam Wise
 717-394-8452

Treas:

Tom Johnston

717-444-3691

Larry Mundey
 410-795-9215

Training:
Frank Plewa

717-334-7135

Carol Lewis
 301-384-5969

Bird Steward:
Dennis Weibley
717-266-3963

Brad Graffius
 717-432-0351

Newsletter :  
Larry Housman
410-837-5873
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FEBRUARY 20, 1999 ANNUAL DUCK BOX MAINTENANCE

Mission accomplished!  A job well done to those who braved the cold during our annual conservation outing.  Although we were a bit short-handed, we managed to check and stuff 38 wood duck boxes and 41 mallard cylinders.  The day was long but everyone seemed to have a good time.  The highlight of my day was finding Carol and Sarah side by side resting in my handcart.  Maybe we worked them a bit too hard.

Many thanks to the gang:  Carol, Dan, Ron, Sarah, Mike, Paul, Brett, Dick, Tom, Karen and Maggie.

P.S.  Carol, buy that man of yours some waders!

MARK YOUR CALENDAR

August 22nd

August Training Session –Cumberland County

September 12th
September Training Session – York County

October 2nd & 3rd
NPRC FALL TEST – note change of date from September 25 – 26

October 10th

October Training Session – Adams County
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“Say, this is fun!”

GARBAGE

DOG CHOW

The food pyramid for dogs
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FALL HUNT TEST DATE CHANGE

Due to a scheduling conflict, our Fall Hunt Test has been rescheduled for October 2-3, 1999.  We’ll need every club member who is available to help put on the test – please call Frank Plewa if you haven’t already done so to sign up to work.  Additionally, we’re looking for several paid bird boys (or girls) to help man gunning stations and help out in other ways.  Pay will be $50 for the weekend, plus lunch both days.  If you have an interested candidate, get with Frank.  We’d like them to attend at least one monthly training session prior to the test, so they can learn what they’ll need to do without the pressure of the test.

WAY-TO-GO

Paul Billy and “Drake” qualified in Started at NPRC Spring Test and Navesink Spring Test

Frank Plewa and “Magic” and “Trouble” qualified in Senior at Regional and NPRC Spring Test

“Trouble” Qualified in Senior at Leatherstocking (Double)

Karen Johnston and “Kyla” qualified in Started at Regional

Carol Lewis and “Token” qualified at NAHRA Invitational

Vanessa Crawford and her Irish Water Spaniel "Ripley's Believeitornot" were High in Trial at the 1999 IWS Specialty in New Castle, PA.

Ken Klahr and "Hilly" and "Kelsee" got a Senior AKC leg at the Keystone Retriever Club.

Ken Klahr and "Hunter" have gotten three Started NAHRA legs to date.

Grey Myers and "Petey" got a Master AKC leg (and is qualified to go to the Master national) and "Cheyenne" got a Master leg at the Greater Pittsburgh Golden Retriever Club.  Greg and "Petey" also got a Master AKC leg at the Keystone Retriever Club.

George Ruhl and "Hunter" got a Master AKC leg at the Greater Pittsburgh Golden Retriever Club.

Margaret Ulmer and "Bear" got 2 Senior AKC legs at the Greater Pittsburgh Golden Retriever Club and one Senior AKC leg at the Keystone Retriever Club.

Gene Byrd and "Doc" got 2 Master AKC legs, one at the Susquehanna Retriever Club and one at the Keystone Retriever Club.

Pam Wise and "Skeeter" got a Senior AKC leg at the Keystone Retriever Club.

Kevin Nash and "Chester" got a Junior AKC leg at the Keystone Retriever Club.

Remember – please let me know of you and your dog’s success. 
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Just My View on Things---- by Travis and Mick’s mom

Just the other day I was cleaning house (something I try not to do too often) and I came to the conclusion that I’m one of “those” dog moms.  As I’m removing dog toys from under the couch and moving the dog beds around I got to thinking about how my dogs run my life.  I know I am “over the top” and I’m willing to admit it but only to dog people – I’m staying in the closet for non-dog people they just would not understand.

I looked around my house and I realized that it looks like a day care center with all the toys (my dogs do not believe in toy boxes).  My dogs have toys that make all kinds of sounds like police cars, boats, violin, drums, guitar and even something called a “giggle ball” and they have pull toys, chew toys and even a toy that gives them food when they roll it a certain way.  I read the dog supply catalogs from cover to cover to make sure there are no new toys out that my dogs might not have.  But my dogs will go out of their way to pick-up empty plastic bottles and sticks running around having a great time playing with it.

You know how most people have wall-to-wall carpet well I have wall-to-wall dog beds because I feel that dogs should not just have a couch and king-size bed to sleep on.  But yet my dogs seek out the cold hard tile floor to sleep on.  I change my dogs water bowl twice a day – yet my dogs prefer to drink from dirty puddles or worse.  All my crates have nice crate mats in them – but I find that my dogs work very hard at pushing them into the corner of the crate so they can sleep on the hard plastic bottom.  Why do I do this you might ask – I don’t know…  I’m just a crazy old dog mom I guess.

But before you send for the men with the nice white jacket for me to wear please do me a favor and look around your house.  What dog toys, bones, balls, etc are littering your floors?  Where does your dog sleep?  What catalogs do you read cover to cover?  What type of car do you drive? And how do you spend your vacation days?  Do you know your dog’s doctor’s phone number by heart but cannot even remember your own doctor’s name.  Do you make sure your dog is in the shade and cool in the summer – but you are out in direct sunlight all day?

Yes, it is true we have all gone down that road – the road of the “over-the-top” dog mom or dad – never to be “normal” again.  But you know that’s ok with me – I would not trade my dogs and my dog life for any amount of money in the world – I don’t think you can do any better then being loved and owned by a dog.

But just to be on the safe side – lets not share this with any of those strange “non-dog” people.  Let just keep this secret to our selves……..

Happy training……….  Robin 
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PUPPIES

Country Gents Top Hat – Black (chocolate and yellow factor)

OFA Excellent – PRA – clear

Fanny Mae Christmas – Chocolate

OFA Good – PRA – clear

Born – May 18, 1999 – ready to go around July 8th
3-Black Female

3-Black Male

1-Chocolate Male

1-Chocolate Female 

Puppies will have first shots, wormed and temperament tested.  If interested please call Kelly Spitler at (301) 926-0777 or Robin Mongold.

